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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
September 28, 2018 

 

REVIEW ROUND 2 

Project: Taco Bell Redevelopment 

SUP Amendment 

Case Number: PC 18-018 

General: 
 

29. The response to comments #8-#16, #18, #19, and #21-#28 are acceptable. 
 

30. The response to comment #7 is noted. Based on the revised photometric plan, the variation relative to illumination 
has been eliminated. However, there are still no landscape islands at either end of the row of three parking stalls. 
Therefore, a variation to waive this requirement would be required. Staff recommends reworking the site plan to 
eliminate this variation. If a variation is requested, a response to the four criteria for variation approval will be 
required. The following approvals have been requested: 

a. Amendment to Special Use Permit Ordinances #83-14 and #91-082 to allow redevelopment of 
the restaurant and drive-through. 

b. Variation to Chapter 28, Section 6.15-1.2(b), to waive the requirement for a landscape island 
including a shade tree at the ends of certain parking rows. 

c. Variation to Chapter 28, Section 10.2-8, to reduce the required driveway width from 24’ to 23’. 
 

31. The response to comment #17 is not acceptable. The dumpster enclosure must be of masonry construction in a 
material to match the materials of the building (wood gates are acceptable). Please clarify why the height of the 
dumpster enclosure is 8’ tall. A 6’ tall enclosure should be sufficient in size to screen the dumpsters. 
 

32. The response to comment #20 does not provide sufficient clarity. To phrase the question another way, the 
application lists the property size as 29,343 sq. ft. and the impervious surface calculations list the property size as 
29, 298 sq. ft. The plat of survey lists the total site size as 36,132 sq. ft., which includes an “exception” area that 
is 155.16’ x 46.98’. When this area is subtracted from the 36,132 sq. ft. overall property as shown on the plat, it 
yields a value of 28,843 sq. ft. for the Taco Bell property. Please clarify the actual lot size.  
 

33. Given comment #18 from the Engineering Dept., additional ROW acquisition will likely be needed to 
accommodate for a new dedicated right-turn lane along Algonquin Road. Currently, there is approx. 25’ between 
the existing back of curb on Algonquin and the back of curb of the proposed Taco Bell drive aisle parallel to 
Algonquin Road. The new lane on Algonquin will likely be 12’ in width (worst case scenario), and the Village is 
recommending a 5’ parkway and then a 5’ sidewalk. Per code requirements, property lines must be setback 1’ 
from the edge of a sidewalk, which equates to 23’ of land needed for the new lane along Algonquin Rd. In order 
to provide sufficient landscaping, the Village is requesting that you push back the drive aisle parallel to Algonquin 
Rd. by 1’, and reduce the driveway width to 23’ (variation will be required but will be supported by the Planning 
Department). This will allow for a minimum of 4’ of landscaping between the property line and the back of curb of 
the Taco Bell drive aisle. Please adjust the site plans and landscape plans accordingly. 

 

 

Prepared by: ___________________________ 




